
 

 
PURPOSE:    Participatory Governance Leaders Meeting 
LOCATION:  Administration Building  /   Room 1901  /  President’s Conference Room 
TIME:   1:30 – 3:00 PM  /  First and Third Wednesdays 
 
ITEMS TIME TOPICS LEADERS EXPECTED OUTCOME 

1 1:30-1:33 Welcome  Messina  



PaRC Members Present: 
Behrouz Amirbadvy, Bernata Slater, Bernie Day, Carolyn Holcroft, Craig Gawlick, Debbie Lee, Karen Smith, Kurt Hueg, Paul Starer, 
Robert Cormia, Sarah Munoz, Teresa Ong, Victor Tam 
 
PaRC Ex-Officio Members Present: 
Andrea Hanstein, Casie Wheat, Denise Swett, Kimberlee Messina, Laureen Balducci, Meredith Heiser, Nanette Solvason 
 
Guests: 
Al Guzman, Gay Krause, Jon Rubin, Roberto Sias, Steve McGritt 
 
Meeting started at 1:32PM.  
 
1. Welcome 
As Acting President, Vice President of Instruction & Institutional Research Kimberlee Messina announced that President Judy Miner was 
on medical leave until April 2015. Messina encouraged the college community to email President Miner. Messina then introduced newly 
hired Executive Director of Institutional Re





SEW Faculty Chair Hilda Fernandez noted that the college had funds from 3SP, Basic Skills, and the Student Equity Plan. Fernandez then 



offerings.  
 
9. Educational & Strategic Master Plan (ESMP) – Standing Item 
Institutional Researcher Elaine Kuo was unable to present this item. Educational & Strategic Master Plan (ESMP) would be presented at the 
February 4 PaRC meeting.  
 
10. Questions/Comments 
Messina announced that search consultants would come to the February 4 PaRC meeting to talk about the Chancellor search. Messina 
requested that PaRC members arrive early to maximize our time with the consultants. 
 
Dean of Biological & Health Sciences Nanette Solvason announced that the Foothill College Dental Hygiene was one of fifteen programs to 
participate as a pilot program to offer a baccalaureate degree. Solvason stated that the program could enroll twenty-four students. This 
program would boost future enrollment figures. Solvason commented that former graduates of the Dental Hygiene program could enroll in 
two to three additional classes (which were still in development) to obtain a bachelor’s degree. Messina mentioned that there would be 
residency issues for the degree, in that students pursuing the bachelor’s degree would have to take all coursework at Foothill to earn the 
bachelor’s degree. Solvason added that Foothill was working with the State to align program requirements, so that in the future Foothill 
could accept students with coursework from other colleges


